
 
 

 

 

  

February 2022 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

Over the past 3 years, God has shown Himself to us in ways that 

continues to confirm over and over what His will and plan is for our lives.  

 

We finished full time deputation on December 20th and for the next few 

months we will be preparing Brett for his ordination, as well as applying for our 

visas, getting all our paperwork in order and preparing the items for shipping to 

New Zealand.  The Critical Worker Visa that Pastor Grove in Ashburton applied 

for was not approved.  Lord willing, we will be able to move to New Zealand in 

May.  We have several meetings in Alabama, California, Georgia and New York.  

Please pray for safety as we finish this last leg of deputation. 

 

We are thankful for the churches who have contributed toward our 

Startup Needs list.  As you can see from the graphic on the left, we have received 

a large percentage and still have a good way to go before we are at the 100% 

mark.  Would you prayerfully consider donating toward our needs list?  All funds 

go directly to BIMI and should include our Missionary ID #1603 and a 

MEMO stating Setup Funds 

 

And we know that all things work together for good to them that love God, to 

them who are the called according to his purpose. Romans 8:28 

 

We are looking forward to seeing what God will do over the next few 

months and years as we begin working with the Groves at Victory Baptist Church 

in Ashburton. 

 

We are thankful for each of you, for your prayers and faithful support of 

our ministry while we have been on deputation, and we covet your prayers as we 

enter the next phase.   

 

Some of you have reached out to us via email or regular mail and we would love to hear from more of you.  

You have partnered with us, and we want to get to know you and know how we can pray for you.  Our contact 

information is on the footer of this letter as well as on our website hoffmanstonewzealand.com 

 

May God richly bless each of you. 
 

In Christ, 

Brett & Jenny Hoffman 

Jeremiah 17:7 

850-910-2952 

hoffmanstonewzealand.com 

Prayer Requests 

Victory Baptist Church – 

Ashburton, New Zealand 

For open borders in New Zealand 

Safety and continued health as we 

travel 

Pastor Larry Williams – liver 

cancer 

 

Praises 

100% promised support 

6 new supporting churches 

between December and January 

SETUP FUNDS LIST 

Plane Tickets $3,000 

Quarantine $3,000 

Household Furnishings $7,000 

Vehicle $7,200 

Shipping Crate $3,500 

Upfront Rent/Deposit $1200 

Total Needed $24,900 

Total Received $15,380 

All funds go directly 

to BIMI and should 

include our 

Missionary ID #1603 

and a MEMO stating 

Setup Funds 


